
From: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Friday, October 27, 2023 3:02 PM 
To: Jack Patrick <jpatrick@meu.org.au> 
Cc: Chris Newman <CNewman@meuqld.org.au> 
Subject: RE: EM2023/1 - Termination of enterprise instruments  
 

OFFICIAL 

 
Dear Mr Patrick,  
 
The President will grant the extension sought. Please respond by 4:00 pm (AEDT) on Monday, 30 
October 2023. 
 
 
Edrea Venal 
Associate to Justice Hatcher, President 
 

 
 
T (02) 9308 1812 

E chambers.hatcher.j@fwc.gov.au  

Level 11, Terrace Tower, 80 William Street, EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au  
 
My working days are Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday. 
 

 
 
The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country 
and pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging. 
 
This email was sent from Gadigal Country. 
 

From: Jack Patrick <jpatrick@meu.org.au>  
Sent: Friday, October 27, 2023 1:05 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher J <Chambers.Hatcher.J@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chris Newman <CNewman@meuqld.org.au> 
Subject: EM2023/1 - Termination of enterprise instruments  
 
Dear Associate,  
 
EM2023/1 - Termination of enterprise instruments 

I refer to the President’s statement concerning the above matter issued on 12 October 2023.  
 
We note that the President invited parties to respond to his provisional view at [8] of the statement 
by 4:00 pm (AEDT) on Thursday, 26 October 2023.  
 

Fair Work Commission 
Australia's national workplace relations tribunal 
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The Mining and Energy Union represents members covered by EM2013/99 - The Coal Mining 
Industry (Mines Rescue Staff) Award, 2005, Queensland. We have had difficulty confirming 
instructions as to whether we will respond to the President’s provisional view. We respectfully 
request an extension to respond until 4:00 p.m. (AEDT) on Monday, 30 October 2023. 
 
We apologise for seeking an extension after the President’s deadline yesterday afternoon.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
Jack Patrick 
National Legal Officer 
M 0448 615 192 E jpatrick@meu.org.au   

 

 

 

Gadigal, Eora 
Level 11, 215 Clarence Street 
Sydney, NSW 2000 

 
Pronouns: he/him 
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